# Randolph Community Television

"Your Link to the Community"

Summer 2008 Edition

- Hello from RCTV
- 10 Year Anniversary Party
- Volunteer of the Year
- The Future of RCTV

## HELLO RANDOLPH -

Can you believe it? Randolph Community Television (RCTV) has been bringing programming to the Town of Randolph for 10 years!! What a ride it's been covering such an active and dynamic community. In 1998, General Manager, STUART SCHOENFELD and Program Director, ANDERS F. GEERING set out to bring high quality programming that focused on the Town of Randolph. With three channels to fill, a studio to build, and volunteers to recruit, this was no simple task. Through hard work, diligence, and a focus on quality, RCTV has been able to fulfill these promises. From Selectmen and School Committee meetings to school sports, historical series and live event coverage, Randolph Community Television has proven itself as an invaluable resource to Randolph. We want to thank all of the people and organizations who we have had the honor of working with over the past 10 years and, of course, you for tuning in!



Anders F. Geering Stuart Schoenfeld
Program Director General Manager



Derek LaGasse RCTV Volunteer

### RCTV 10 YEAR ANNIVERSARY PARTY -

Party time! The RCTV studio was filled with balloons, food, and fun this July at the 10 Year Anniversary Celebration. Staff, volunteers and honored guests mingled and reminisced over the last 10 years of television production in Randolph. Between cake cutting and flashing cameras, RCTV recognized its volunteers and received many citations, awards and thanks from various Town and state entities. These awards included recognition and thanks from Congressman Stephen F. Lynch, the Randolph Board of Selectmen, Randolph School Committee, Town Clerk Brian Howard, Randolph Police Department, Randolph Fire Department, and the Randolph Community Arts Council. In addition, the RCTV studio was re-named The Evan Korey Studio in honor of the late, great local producer. The Korey family was on hand to accept the honor!



Margaret Brennan RCTV Volunteer of the Year



Evan Korey
TV Studio Dedication Ceremony

#### **VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR -**

After a short video presentation by RCTV Program Director, Anders F. Geering (see it at www.RandolphCommunityTV.com!) Randolph Community Television volunteers were recognized and given certificates of appreciation. Then it was time for a special presentation from General Manager, Stuart Schoenfeld...the Volunteer of the Year! This award is given to the volunteer who goes above and beyond what is expected, shows enthusiasm, reliability, skill, and patience with all productions and people involved with RCTV. "In recognition of her invaluable contribution and outstanding service to the community as a Randolph Community Television volunteer" the staff of RCTV is proud to announce the Volunteer of the Year, MARGARET BRENNAN. It was an easy choice, as we would be hard pressed to think of an RCTV production that Margaret was not a part of. Her diligence, kindness, and enthusiasm are exemplary of what an RCTV volunteer should be. Congratulations, Margaret, from all of us!! We also want to personally thank all of the volunteers who made RCTV's last 10 years an enormous success. Many of you produced television programs or served as crew members for various televised events. All of your time and effort keeps RCTV prospering as a great communications resource for the residents of the Town of Randolph. Without your hard work and dedication none of this would be possible. We look forward to continued operation and success in the future. Thank you!

#### THE FUTURE OF RCTV -

Randolph Community Television is solely funded through a portion of the profits from the Town's only cable provider, Comcast. The current 10 year license expires in October 2008 and the Town is currently working on a new license for the following decade. We hope to continue our outstanding coverage and expand our capabilities in local television production. This renewal license is crucial to our continued success and we hope the negotiations are successful so RCTV, this great community resource, can continue to grow and prosper.

Channel 8 - Randolph Community Television

Channel 10 - Government Channel

Channel 22 - Educational Channel

RCTV STAFF - Stuart Schoenfeld - General Manager
Anders Geering - Program Director

